




We hit the ground running with Three Way Conferences. These are being held on:

➢ Thursday 28 July (tomorrow) from 3.15 to 6.30pm

➢ Wednesday 03 August from 2.30 to 8.30pm

Note that CLASSES WILL FINISH AT 2PM ON WEDNESDAY 03

AUGUST.

Class teachers are messaging their families to encourage everyone

to book a time.

Next week is Cook Island Language Week. One of the

ways we will acknowledge this is with a Cook Island

Drumming Performance on Thursday 04 August. This is

one of our Visiting Performer events for 2022, so all who

have paid the VP Charge are able to attend.

If you would like your child to attend this performance, and haven’t yet made a payment, the

one-off cost for this show will be $8.00. If you would like to sign them up for the three

remaining shows this year, the total will be $18.00. If you don’t wish for them to attend any

performances, there is no charge.

One of the activities we undertake each year, as part of our PE Programme, is Cross Country

Running. This is very much a winter sport, and classes will spend the next few weeks

preparing for their Cross Country day. While there will be times that we will not be able to

use the grass areas, wherever possible we will be having our pupils

run on grass as this is part of what Cross Country is about.

While we take as much care as possible, the short message is that

your child may come home with a bit of mud on their uniform or

shoes over these next weeks. This may be a good opportunity to teach

them about caring for and cleaning their clothing.

Key Dates this term

Thursday 28 July - Three Way Conferences 3.15 to 6.30pm

Wednesday 03 August - SCHOOL FINISHES AT 2.00pm

Three Way Conferences 2.30 to 8.30pm

Thursday 04 August - Cook Island Drumming Performance

Monday 15 August - Year 5-6 Zone Netball Tournament

Tuesday 16 August - Junior Cross Country (Save Day Thursday 18) Ponga Iti and Manuka



Wednesday 17 August - Senior Cross Country (Save Day Friday 19) Totara and Pohutukawa

Thursday 25 August - Year 5-6 Girls Football Tournament (Save Day Friday 26)

Tuesday 30 August - Year 4-6 Zone Cross Country (Save Day  Thursday 01 Sept)

Wednesday 31 August - Rhythm Interactive Visiting Performance

Friday 02 September - TEACHER ONLY DAY

Wednesday 14 September NZ Playhouse Visiting Performance

Monday 19 to Thursday 22 September - School Production performances

Thursday 22 September - Year 5-6 Zone Basketball Tournament

Wednesday 28 September - Full School Assembly

Friday 30 September - end of Term Three

Does your child require further support, over and above what can be offered at
school?
Would your child benefit from bespoke and nurturing learning sessions from a highly
experienced teacher designed to accelerate learning and boost confidence? We
would love to help. We are a team of dedicated teachers, specialising in English and
Maths support, for primary, intermediate and college students. Visit
www.boostyourlearning.co.nz for more information or contact Jenny 021 223 3349
to book a free consultation.

As we have mentioned previously, we are working on ‘building back’ to full operation. This is

being done in a planned manner, with a focus on taking each step as it comes. However, if

circumstances arise that are beyond our control, it may be that some of our plans have to be

redrawn.

Time will tell!

Next newsletter: Wednesday 03 August

Regards

John Robinson

Principal
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